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TOWN OF STANFORD
PLANNING BOARD 

MEETING OF 7-28-2010
PRESENT:

Robert R. Butts, Chair

John Royall

Gerry Fernandez
Jerry Monaco

Conrad Levenson

James Fouts
Thomas Angell

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: Johanna Shafer, Liaison to the Town Board.
PUBLIC HEARINGS:
DELL’OLIO GUEST COTTAGE-

Mr. Butts opened the public hearing.  Mr. Davidowich submitted an affidavit of publication of the hearing notice along with return receipts.  Mr. Lawson asked for details of the application.  Mr. Davidowich illustrated the submitted plans to Mr. Lawson. 
With no further remarks from the public, Mr. Levenson moved to close the public hearing.  Mr. Angell seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried. 

BUSINESS:

DELL’OLIO GUEST COTTAGE-

Mr. Davidowich explained that the previously submitted plans had not been changed since last reviewed by the Board.  Mr. Royall asked for architectural plans.  Mr. Davidowich responded that only sketch plans have been prepared, and that the Board had agreed at the January 27, 2010 meeting to make approval conditional to the agreement that the guest cottage would not exceed 1000 square feet of gross living space, to be verified by the Building Inspector.  Mr. Angell moved to approve the application for Special Permit for a Guest Cottage at 956 S. Anson Road, subject to the condition that the Building Inspector shall verify that the square footage is in conformity with the Zoning Law prior to issuance of the building permit.  Mr. Monaco seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried. 

GEORGIOPOULOS MINOR SUBDIVISION/SPECIAL PERMIT-

Mr. Graminsky presented an updated plan set for the applicant’s proposed subdivision and guest cottage.  He reminded the Board that the owner is currently constructing a new home on the property where there is also an existing residence.  Following approval of the proposed subdivision each residence will have its own parcel.  He noted that the total living area proposed for the caretaker’s cottage is 1000 square feet.
Mr. Angell asked for pictures of buildings that the applicant plans to move or demolish.  Mr. Graminsky explained he did not bring the pictures, apologized for the oversight, and assured the Board that photographs will be submitted for review at the next meeting.  

Mr. Graminsky discussed the Threatened and Endangered Species Habitat Suitability Assesment, explaining that the cottage was sited close to roads in an effort to minimize disturbance and maintain open space.  He submitted a Stormwater Management Report.  Mr. Butts noted that the Board will need to refer the application to Mr. Clouser and the Conservation Advisory Commission, for review.  Mr. Fernandez moved to classify the application as Minor Subdivision and Special Permit.  Mr. Angell seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.
GERMOND LOT LINE ADJUSTMENT PREAPPLICATION CONFERENCE-

Mr. Germond presented plans for the proposed Lot Line Adjustment at his property at 11 Burdick Way.  He explained the intention for the adjustment is to increase clearance around the existing barn.  Mr. Butts noted that the application will require an area variance, as it will increase the non-conformity of the neighboring lot.  He explained that Mr. Germond should file an application for Boundary Line Change with the Planning Board, and the Board will refer the application to the ZBA.
Mr. Angell asked whether the Board would need a survey of the parcel.  Mr. Butts reviewed the Code, and confirmed the need for a survey.  He asked that Mr. Germond have the well and septic of the neighboring lot marked on the plans.
OTHER BUSINESS:

The Applicant Guide subcommittee reported on their meeting explained their intention to keep the guide simple and generic and to create separate application packages with forms tailored to each action type.  Mr. Levenson and Mr. Butts have submitted comments.  Ms. Turck will make amendments to the guide and submit to the subcommittee and the Board.

Mr. Butts gave an overview of the Town Board hearing on the Greenway Compact, and asked for Board input.  Mr. Fernandez expressed that he would like the Town to maintain its independence.  Mr. Levenson remarked that, at worst, adoption would be neutral, and at best, the Board would have access to useful guides and potential resources.  Mr. Monaco commented that there might not be a problem with the Greenway Compact now, but worries about what will happen in the future.  Mr. Royall remarked that the Board should think more in a regional context.  Mr. Angell stated that he supports the Greenway policies and would like to make a statement to the Town Board if all Planning Board members were in agreement, but they are not.  He stated that the Greenway Compact is a political issue and the Planning Board should not get involved unless they agree.  Mr. Butts suggested a statement could be made to the Town Board indicating the diverse opinions of the Planning Board. 
Mr. Royall moved that a statement be sent to the Town Board in favor of the adoption of the Greenway Compact.  Mr. Fouts seconded.  A roll call vote was held, as follows:
Chairman Butts: Aye.  Remarks: The principles are already observed by the Planning Board and joining the Compact can be of benefit to the Town.
Mr. Royall: Aye.  

Mr. Fernandez: No.  Remarks: Nothing prevents us from following the principles.
Mr. Monaco: No. 

Mr. Fouts: Yes.

Mr. Levenson: Yes.

Mr. Angell: No.

The motion carried.  Mr. Butts encouraged members to attend the next Town Board meeting.

The Board reviewed minutes from the June 30, 2010 meeting.  Mr. Angell moved to approve as prepared.  Mr. Fouts seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.

Mr. Angell moved to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Levenson seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.
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